A Word of Welcome

Michael Poon, DABOH Convener

On behalf of the Programme Design Group, I welcome you to the DABOH Conference Mission and Memory: Documenting World Christianity in the 21st Century.

This Conference is perhaps the first international gathering in the 21st century when archivists, librarians, and mission historians come together to explore the issues and strategies for documenting world Christianity.  Of the thirty-six participants in this Conference, there are old-hands and fresher faces – from Africa, the Americas, Asia and Europe.  Together we shall explore three themes: (1) Survey of key depositories; (2) Issues and Strategies for Extending Access, and (3) Issues and Strategies for establishing national and regional partnership. 
This Conference is three years in the making.  The idea of this Conference was cooked up during a lunch meeting Jonathan Bonk hosted in New Haven in September 2005.  Jonathan Bonk, Paul Stuehrenberg, Martha Smalley, Gerald Anderson, and I explored how best to follow up the initiatives at the Port Dickson meetings in 2004.  One main concern is in developing good models for collaboration in documenting Christianity in the 21st century.  We thought it would be good to hold a mini-consultation during the IAMS 2008 Assembly in Hungary.   Many face-to-face and e-mail correspondences followed.   We settled on the theme in early 2007.  We are grateful to DABOH active core of some 30 members worldwide for their input, and are delighted that many of you accepted the invitation to present papers and lead discussions in the Conference.  

On your behalf, I thank Dr Anne Marie Kool and the IAMS Assembly Local Organizing Committee for their efficient support.  We thank the IAMS Executive Committee and the Foundation for Theological Education in Southeast Asia for their generous provisions.  Most especially we thank Dr Jonathan Bonk and the Overseas Ministries Study Centre for raising funds for this Conference.  We thank the institutions we represent for releasing us to attend this Conference. 
I end with a confession of faith.  We believe the Word of God is sovereign, active and living in accomplishing its good purposes across the lands in the present-day, often despite of human failures and weaknesses.  In documenting present-day Christianity, we seek to give expression to the new trajectories of God’s work and fresh ways of discipleship, that we may faithfully tell our stories of God’s grace to the generations yet unborn.  We need to draw strength from one another’s expertise and insight in the radically changed geographically and ecclesiastically settings we live in.  Our wish is that DABOH may be an instrument towards this end.
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